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October 10, 2008  

FORMER DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE OFFICIAL AND ASSOCIATE CONVICTED OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST AND 
CONSPIRACY CHARGES  

(Alexandria, Virginia) – John D. Villanueva, 45, of Lorton, Virginia, was convicted yesterday by a jury of conspiracy and 
conflict of interest charges. His co-defendant, James E. Wright, 55, of Sterling, Virginia, had pled guilty to the same charges 
on Wednesday following the first day of the trial. Chuck Rosenberg, United States Attorney for the Eastern District of Virginia; 
Joseph Persichini, Jr., Assistant Director in Charge, Federal Bureau of Investigation, Washington Field Office; and, Sharon 
E. Woods, Director of the Defense Criminal Investigative Service (DCIS), made the announcement. The defendants will be 
sentenced on January 16, 2009, by United States District Judge Liam O’Grady. Villanueva and Wright each face a maximum 
penalty of 10 years in federal prison and a $500,000 fine. 

According to court documents, between June 2004 and November 2005, Wright, the former Director, Security and 
Counterintelligence Directorate, Defense Threat Reduction Agency (DTRA), Fort Belvoir, Virginia, conspired with Villanueva 
to commit a conflict of interest. Wright, Villanueva, and a third man formed a corporation, VMW & Associates, Inc., to obtain 
government contract work. When DTRA decided to request proposals for a contract worth approximately $450,000, 
Villanueva worked out an agreement with another company for that company to submit a proposal, and if DTRA selected the 
company for the contract award, the company would subcontract the work to VMW. Wright then took various actions, 
including acting as the Source Selection Authority who made the final decision to award the contract to the second company. 
That company then subcontracted all of the work to VMW. Wright never disclosed to other officials at DTRA that he had a 
financial interest in VMW. 

This case was investigated by the FBI and DCIS. Assistant United States Attorney Jack Hanly is prosecuting the case on 
behalf of the United States. 

A copy of this press release may be found on the website of the United States Attorney's Office for the Eastern District of 
Virginia at http://www.usdoj.gov/usao/vae. Related court documents and information may be found on the website of the 
District Court for the Eastern District of Virginia at http://www.vaed.uscourts.gov or on http://pacer.uspci.uscourts.gov. 

# # # 

Washington Field Office 
Home Page  Press Releases FBI Home Page Privacy Policy 

Page 1 of 1Federal Bureau of Investigation - Washington Field Division - Press Release - United Stat...

10/16/2008http://washingtondc.fbi.gov/dojpressrel/pressrel08/wfo101008.htm


